Village Newsletter Number 205 May 2014

If anyone has news, information or wishes to promote a Village Service or Event then please leave details in the mailbox of 4, Woodlands or a message on the answer machine Tel:668368 or e-mail: parrotandseal@hotmail.com. We try to deliver the Newsletter on the first of the month so please ensure contributions arrive at least two days before the end of the month. If you are not on the delivery route but would like to receive a copy of the Newsletter please e-mail us and we will add you to the e-mail receivers.

Village Services & Goods.

Post office. Open 9.00-2.00 Mon & Tues.

Mail collection time 12.30pm and 4.00pm.

<u>The Coach House</u>. Open every evening to villagers and local residents.

The Ashfield Country Manor. Call 668221.

Early morning newspaper delivery

Malton News Tel 694005

Milk & Free Range Eggs Deliveries: For daily doorstep Mon, Wed & Fri Morning deliveries. Colin & Eunice Brewer. Tel: 668374

Window cleaning. Call John for a quote Tel: 01723 585050 or 07772771657

<u>Youth club</u> Closed until someone reactivates it! If you can help call Susan or Peter Tel: 668 368.

Building & Property Maintenance.

1 David Dussold on 669096. Visit his website: www.daviddussold.co.uk for more information.

2 J.R.M Builder, James McClure, 5 Harding's Yard Tel: 669202; Mob 07717412948 email j.r.m@msn.com

New Toddler Group: Village Hall 10.30-12.00 Monday.
£2 per adult with child and £1 per additional child. Contact: Joanne on 0754 5329599 or joanne.bartlett@live.co.uk

Babysitting services

Fern Bloom offers evening babysitting. Tel: 668 368 Jessica Corton also is available. Tel 668496

<u>Facebook</u> We're on Facebook. "Kirby Misperton People." <u>Village Magazines and Book Service</u>. S/ h Books and Magazines at an unmanned stall in the Village Hall. Books 50p and Magazines 30p. Proceeds to Village Hall.

<u>Electrical Services</u>. Andy Winship at Orchard House on 07778122580 or <u>orchard.house@live.co.uk</u>

<u>Joinery Services.</u> Matthew Sawdon contact: 669473 or 07815904212 or msawdon@btinternet.com

Avon Rep. Susan Bloom 668368.

<u>Fish and Chips</u>. Tuesday evenings 7.45 – 8.00pm. Order by telephone on 07536008741.

Floristry.

Bouquets, Hand ties, Wreaths and Arrangements. Contact me on Facebook. Fern Bloom or Tel: 668368; Mob 07850581673.

Vicar Rev Stephen Gamble. Tel: 01751 474961

e-mail revsrgamble@hotmail.com

What's On in May!

Village Hall Quiz Night May

The Quiz will be on Friday 2nd May at 8pm. All welcome with teams of up to six. £1 entry per person. Prize for the winning team as well as a Prize Raffle. Bring a bottle and nibbles will be provided.

Village Hall Dinner Evening

The next dinner will be hosted by Sue and Dave Dussold and is on Saturday 17th May at 7.30pm. To make a booking please phone on 669096 before Wednesday 14th May. Cherry and Ken Edmonds raised £100.00 for Village Hall funds.

Saltersgate Hunt Ball

The Saltersgate Farmers Hunt ball will take place on Saturday 10th May up at the Cockerill Barn at the top of the Village on the Habton Road. Villagers are welcome, the tickets are £45.00 each, please ring Graham Cockerill on 07734114300.

Great Value Prize Bingo!

Our next Bingo Night will be on Friday 16th May. We will again be offering 5 games plus 2 flyers for £5 and there will be free tea, coffee, juice and home-made cakes at the interval. Doors open at 7pm with 'eyesdown' at 7.30pm. Do come and join us!

Flamingo Land Bio Blitz

Thank you for those who will be participating in our BioBlitz event! We are still welcome to anyone with any level of experience who would like to help us out! Best regards, CIRCLE team

"We are organising a BioBlitz event in Flamingo Land Resort which is a 24 hour race to spot and record as many species on the site as possible! We are looking for scientists, naturalists and any volunteers to help us out with the surveys and species identification. People of all experience levels are welcome! The event will take place from 12pm on 26th May, to 12pm on 27th May. Snacks and soft drinks will be provided, and all helpers are welcome to camp overnight with the CIRCLE team! Please let us know would like to attend by e-mailing circle@flamingoland.co.uk, and letting us know your level of experience in UK species identification, and any specific area of expertise.

(Also, please forward this email to anyone who might be interested!)

Family table top sale

The KM Toddler Group is holding a table top sale on Saturday 31st May 2014 between 9am and 12 noon (sellers set-up 8.30). Tables £5 or donate your good quality toys, games, books etc to the toddler group to sell. Lots of yummy home made refreshments available. **Entry for buyers is free.**

To donate or make a table booking please contact Helen Mahoney (Church View, 668571).

EQUINE TABLE TOP SALE

This event was well attended and the organiser was very impressed by our village hall and its facilities, this event raised £575 for the Macmillans.

Parish Council News

The Parish Council are holding their Open Meeting at the Village Hall on Friday 16th May at 8.00pm and all are welcome to attend.

If you have on-going maintenance issues regarding verges, gullies and posts please contact the clerk with the location and any distinguishing features. She will attempt to action a response from relevant agencies

Parish Plan

Officers at Ryedale District Council will present the results of the Questionnaires at the Open Meeting at the Village Hall. This will also be an opportunity to learn more about the Parish Plan and make further comments. The idea of a Parish Plan is that it identifies the needs of the local community. It provides evidence of those needs for decision makers and can also be used to support funding bids for local projects. The Parish Plan will include an action plan setting out how the Parish Council will try to ensure these needs are met.

We will use the Parish Council website to keep everyone informed on the progress of the Parish Plan, visit the website at http://kirbymisperton.ryedaleconnect.org.uk/
Do take a look at the Parish Council website. We are slowly adding more content to the site including village events, local businesses, links to planning applications and a brief history of the village. — Paul Wicks.

Charity Fundraising Request

Thank you to everyone for all the printer cartridges and old mobile phones that have been passed on to me so far. These have all been sent off to be recycled and any funds raised are sent direct to a charity called Myasthenia Gravis Association (MGA). MG is a rare neurological condition which causes severe muscle weakness and the charity supports people with MG and their families. So far I have raised just under £30.

I am also still collecting unwanted prescription glasses and sunglasses which I pass onto Specsavers in Malton. These are then sent to Vision. Aid Overseas who distribute them to people who need them. So far I have taken 25 pairs of glasses so a big thank you to everyone. If you are able to help with either cartridges, phones or glasses, please leave them in the box which I have left on the left hand side of the house. Thank you, Hilary Corton, 9 Shire Grove.

Neighbourhood Watch and Rural Watch

- 1 Message from Ryedale District Council Dog Warden: From 6 April 2016 all dogs must be micro-chipped. Several of the Ryedale Vets are currently offering free micro-chipping by appointment at Battle Flatts Vets, Norton; EastGate Vets, Pickering, also Edgemoor Vets at Helmsley, Kirkbymoorside and Pickering. On 21 May 2014 the Dogs Trust will be at Pickering Pet Shop from 1100-1500 hrs. again offering free micro-chipping.
- 2 Between 11pm on 14th and 7am on 15th April 2014 a burglary occurred at Howe Bridge Farm Shop, between Pickering and Malton. Offenders used a chisel to prise open the patio type door and stole cash and jewellery from within. If you could assist by providing any

information regarding this crime, please ring 101 quoting 12140059346

- **3** On 12 April a report was taken of diesel stolen from a tank in a compound at a premises in Old Malton. If anyone has any information about suspicious vehicles or persons in the area recently, please ring 101 quoting 12140057691
- 4 On 5 April an Elddis caravan, cream with green stripes, was reported stolen from Marton. If anyone has information, please ring 101 quoting 12140053522
- 5 Between 1905hrs and 2030hrs on Thursday 27th March 2014 a black Honda Civic car was broken into whilst parked in the car park of Old Malton Cricket Club. A laptop computer was stolen. If you witnessed this incident or have any information regarding the crime please ring 101 quoting ref 12140049224. Peter Bloom

Newcomers

A warm welcome to Paul and Margery Smith who have moved into Oak Tree House on Main Street. They have come from Pickering!

Rainfall for April.

This April **mm** were recorded compared to 9mm in April 2013. Many thanks to our Anonymous Recorder.

Nature Notes by Alec Ward

- 4^{th} Alec moved frog spawn to his bungalow pond only for the resident newts to consume it all!
- 15th First swallows seen in the village.
- 17th Barn Owl pair in nesting box in his farm buildings.
- 19th Peter Bloom saw a Buzzard being mobbed by jackdaws near the Costa Beck Bridge.
- 23rd 12 mallard ducklings (10 dark and two yellow!) on farm pond.
- 25th Yellow Wagtail pair seen.
- 25th Several leverets of varying size in his wheat field.
- 29th Curlew flying down at Low Moor.

Dingbats are back!

